For discussion                                         CPRH Paper no. 007/2006

Paper for the Committee on the Promotion of Racial Harmony

Meeting on 10 May 2006
Equal Opportunities (Race) Funding Scheme 2006/07

Purpose


This paper advises the Committee of the progress of the 2005-06 Equal Opportunities (Race) Funding Scheme.  It also invites Members to consider the way forward for 2006-07.

The 2005-06 Scheme

2.
In 2005-06, the budget for racial harmony projects was $0.6 million.  We eventually sponsored a total of 21 projects with a total resulting expenditure of $0.38 million:  see the summary at Annex.  Two successful applicants withdrew because the former regarded the amount awarded was insufficient to implement the project as approved and the latter had encountered difficulties in recruiting volunteers and participants.
3.
Projects approved included workshops, cultural programmes, drama performances, carnivals, camping/games, and so forth.  All sponsored organizations submitted their interim reports in November 2005.  The Race Relations Unit (RRU) examined all financial and final reports by March 2006 and fully disbursed the remaining 50% of the approved amounts.  Committee Members and the RRU staff visited all sponsored projects.  Their views were that most activities were effectively in delivering the message of racial harmony.  Some views on how to make the projects more effective were duly reverted to the sponsored organizations.

Latest position (Funding Scheme for 2006-07)

4.
This year, we reserved $0.6 million for the Scheme.  We launched the scheme in March 2006 and arranged publicity through the media.  As at the application deadline of 21 April, we have received a total of 43 applications.  Our timetable for the following months is –

May: screen all applications and prepare background analysis;


June: assessment by vetting group;


July: disburse funding (50% of approved amount);


November: receive interim reports and arrange observation; and


February: receive project reports and disburse funding (the remaining 50% of the approved amount).

Vetting Committee
5.
As in 2005, we will form a small vetting panel to assess applications.  The panel will comprise Members of the Committee and representatives of the Home Affairs Bureau.  Currently, we invited Members including those from organizations applying for funding under the Scheme to join the vetting panel.  They were reminded to declare any proposals that may arise conflict of interest and should not make any comments in the course of discussion of the respective proposals. 
6.
To observe the principle of integrity and impartiality, we propose that the vetting committee should exclude members from organizations applying for funding under the Scheme.  The new practice will avoid any conflict of interest in the assessment process. 

Action required

7. Members are requested to –
(a) note the report;

(b) endorse our proposal in paragraph 6; and
(c) consider joining the vetting panel.

Home Affairs Bureau

Race Relations Unit

April 2006
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